### NEWSLETTER 36 - 1st July 2016

Dear Parents, Pupils & Governors,

<u>School Inductions</u> – We have welcomed the new reception children into school this week and our Year 6 children have all attended induction days at their secondary schools. It is an exciting time for all of them!

<u>Sports News</u> – Some of the Year 3 and 4 children took part in an athletics competition on Wednesday at Kineton High School. Events included, howler throw, sprint, standing long jump and long distance. All children were exceptionally well behaved and came 3<sup>rd</sup> in the competition – well done.

<u>Sickness</u> – If your child is off school with a tummy bug please keep they at home for 48 hours after the last bout of illness.

**KS1 Reading Books** – Next week is the last week this term that reading books will be sent home.

<u>Clubs Update</u> – Finish dates for clubs this term are: Cricket 30th June, Rounders 6th July, Netball 7th July, Street Dance, Artbase & Girls Football 12th July. On 14th July Mrs Sone will be having a picnic for Year 6 netball girls only. Mums of Year 6 netball girls welcome to attend the picnic and maybe have a girls v mums netball match!

#### **Dates for your Diary** -

- Rural Cinema The film tonight (Friday 1st July) @ 7.00 pm is ZOOTROPOLIS (Cert PG) at the Crawford Memorial Hall.
- Y2 Ocarina Concert to Parents Tues 12<sup>th</sup>July 10am.
- <u>Parents Evenings</u> to discuss reports will be held on Tues 12<sup>th</sup> (6-8pm) and Thurs 14<sup>th</sup> July (4-7pm).
- <u>St. Laurence Church</u> is holding an Olympic themed Flower Festival on 16th & 17th of July. If you would like to take part please contact Judith on 01789 77328 or Midge on 01789 490234.
- Year 6 Pantomime will be on Tues 19<sup>th</sup> July at 2pm.
- Year 6 Leavers Service will be on Fri 22<sup>nd</sup> July at 9.15am.

<u>Book of the Week</u> – Mrs Walsh's class have been reading C.S. Lewis's 'The Lion, the Witch and the Wardrobe'. Four adventurous siblings step through a wardrobe door and into the land of Narnia, a land frozen in eternal winter and enslaved by the power of the White Witch.

### Mr A Simms

# <u>Bidford Primary School Summer Fair 2016</u> <u>Friday, 15<sup>th</sup> July 6pm – 9pm</u>

Please bring your whole family and join us for an evening of fun with your school friends!

With two weeks to go, here are a few things you can do to get involved and help support the event:

- 1. Our 2<sup>nd</sup> Tombola Donation Day is next Friday, 8<sup>th</sup> July
- 2. You'll find two packets of raffle tickets in your bookbags today more are in the office if you need them! You can send in any completed raffle stubs along with the money with your child, or bring them along on the night
- 3. Next Friday you'll receive a cake plate in your bookbag to return on Friday 15<sup>th</sup> July in the school hall loaded with treats if you are able! The Cake stand is always one of our most popular stalls.
- 4. The signup sheet is up on the noticeboard in the school office please stop by to see what opportunities there are to volunteer on the night! Pupils and adults are both welcome.

## See you there!

Keep checking our Facebook page for the latest information. Search for "Bidford School BSA" or sign-up to volunteer on "BSA Volunteers"

## The BSA Committee:

Emily, Glenda, Laura and Sue

Emily Lee - Chair (07989323997)

Glenda Vassie – Vice-Chair (07928656855)

Laura Simpson – Secretary (07712166158)

Sue Woodward – Treasurer